
Dear Board of Supervisors, 
 
I                                                                                                    the                                                                                                     of                                 
                                                                                                 a San Francisco Local Business Enterprise (LBE), am reaching out to 
express my support for the 2021 legislation updating the Chapter 14B Ordinance for the Public Works, Construction, and Trucking 
categories. 

• 
• Less access to public contracts, due to a constricting contracting environment
• Severely delayed payment by Primes
• 

-

-

public contracting process in San Francisco, I believe these changes to the Chapter 14B legislation are a step in the right direction. 

Therefore, I vehemently support the following legislative changes to Chapter 14B and ask that you do the same.  An abbreviat-
ed summary of legislative changes, pages, and lines of legislation included, below:

• 
Micro LBEs. – Page 2, Line 8

• Moving average gross receipts from 3 years to 5 years. – Page 5, Line 3
• Page 5, Line 11 to 25
• 

started from January 1st, 2020. – Page 6, Line 10 to 15
• 

elements of the contract, and isolate the sources of funding, i.e., local dollars, so that Chapter 14B can be applied. The 
goal is to encourage departments to break up contracts, and is not a mandate. –  Page 18, Line 14 to 18 

Save San Francisco Small Business 
Support for 2021 Chapter 14B Ordinance Changes 
Public Works, Construction & Trucking

taken seriously by the Contract Monitoring Division, the Contract Monitoring Division, Director, Romulus Asenloo, the LBE Advi-

you that there has been a robust community outreach, culminating in a grassroots effort, and coming together of diverse LBEs -across 

and SBA-LBE in the City and County of San Francisco. 

I,                                                                                                   , believe this legislation, is a step in the right direction to course-correct 

-

There is no time like the present to enact this legislation, -

Claytis Norman

Integrity First Plumbing Inc.
President/CEOClaytis Norman

9/20/2021



• 

is collected. – Page 22, Line 7 to 33
• 

of receiving an invoice from an LBE subcontractor  – Page 24, Line 10 to 11 
• Page 27, Line 

3 to 8
• 

agreements. – Page 30, Line 13 to 15
• Mentor Protégé Program – Page 33, Line 10 to Page 34, Line 6 
• Pilot Trucking Program – Page 34, Line 23 to Page 35, Line 4
• Page 35, Line 6, to Page 36, Line 20
• 

Page 37, Line 19, to Page 38, Line 24.

I do not support the following change to Chapter 14B and ask that it be removed from the legislation. An abbreviated summa-
ry of legislative change, page, and line of legislation included, below:

• 
Page 4, Line 10 

• Create a Remedy for Retention 

once their time on a contract is complete. 
• The Supervisors should commission a study for the SBA-LBE threshold to also be measured by employee count.

• San Francisco could also use an employee count as a small business size standard measurement, falling in line with 
methodologies similar to the federal government. This would acknowledge SBA-LBE’s job-creation capabilities for 
local talent (particularly from underserved communities) by instituting a legislative mechanism, that incentivizes 
them to (at a minimum) hit the 30% local hiring goals set by OEWD. SBA-LBEs on the Public Works/Construction 
category would have to file semi-annual DE9 filings with the Office of Labor Standards, and if an SBA fails to file 
their DE9, or is not in compliance with the 30% local hiring goal, they would be kicked out of the LBE program for 
one year. Office staff would be counted towards local hire requirements. 

• A thorough review should be done on how CMD is certifying LBE businesses. 

• Recently, it has come to light that there are instances where CMD is dual certifying firms as both SBA-LBEs in one 
category, and a Micro-LBE in another category, effectively allowing larger firms to access micro-set aside contracts, 
and/or rating bonuses. This practice ultimately hurts true micro-firms in the public contracting environment. We do 
not believe this is fair, nor within the spirit of the program. 

• CMD has also been usurping CA State law, i.e., Government Code 4525(e) giving some LBE firms a Construction 
Management certification, when they do not have a licensed architect, registered engineer, or licensed general con-
tractor as one of their principal owners.

I appreciate your attention to this letter and overall look forward to your support of this long overdue legislation, updating 
Chapter 14B.

Thank you,

Claytis Norman

1607 Birchwood CT San Francisco,CA 94134

President/CEO

Integrity First Plumbing Inc.



Dear Board of Supervisors, 
 
I                                                                                                    the                                                                                                     of                                 
                                                                                                 a San Francisco Local Business Enterprise (LBE), am reaching out to 
express my support for the 2021 legislation updating the Chapter 14B Ordinance for the Public Works, Construction, and Trucking 
categories. 

• 
• Less access to public contracts, due to a constricting contracting environment
• Severely delayed payment by Primes
• 

-

-

public contracting process in San Francisco, I believe these changes to the Chapter 14B legislation are a step in the right direction. 

Therefore, I vehemently support the following legislative changes to Chapter 14B and ask that you do the same.  An abbreviat-
ed summary of legislative changes, pages, and lines of legislation included, below:

• 
Micro LBEs. – Page 2, Line 8

• Moving average gross receipts from 3 years to 5 years. – Page 5, Line 3
• Page 5, Line 11 to 25
• 

started from January 1st, 2020. – Page 6, Line 10 to 15
• 

elements of the contract, and isolate the sources of funding, i.e., local dollars, so that Chapter 14B can be applied. The 
goal is to encourage departments to break up contracts, and is not a mandate. –  Page 18, Line 14 to 18 

Save San Francisco Small Business 
Support for 2021 Chapter 14B Ordinance Changes 
Public Works, Construction & Trucking

taken seriously by the Contract Monitoring Division, the Contract Monitoring Division, Director, Romulus Asenloo, the LBE Advi-

you that there has been a robust community outreach, culminating in a grassroots effort, and coming together of diverse LBEs -across 

and SBA-LBE in the City and County of San Francisco. 

I,                                                                                                   , believe this legislation, is a step in the right direction to course-correct 

-

There is no time like the present to enact this legislation, -

Crystal Miks
CMC Traffic Control Specialists, Inc

Crystal Miks

10/5/2021

CEO



• 

is collected. – Page 22, Line 7 to 33
• 

of receiving an invoice from an LBE subcontractor  – Page 24, Line 10 to 11 
• Page 27, Line 

3 to 8
• 

agreements. – Page 30, Line 13 to 15
• Mentor Protégé Program – Page 33, Line 10 to Page 34, Line 6 
• Pilot Trucking Program – Page 34, Line 23 to Page 35, Line 4
• Page 35, Line 6, to Page 36, Line 20
• 

Page 37, Line 19, to Page 38, Line 24.

I do not support the following change to Chapter 14B and ask that it be removed from the legislation. An abbreviated summa-
ry of legislative change, page, and line of legislation included, below:

• 
Page 4, Line 10 

• Create a Remedy for Retention 

once their time on a contract is complete. 
• The Supervisors should commission a study for the SBA-LBE threshold to also be measured by employee count.

• San Francisco could also use an employee count as a small business size standard measurement, falling in line with 
methodologies similar to the federal government. This would acknowledge SBA-LBE’s job-creation capabilities for 
local talent (particularly from underserved communities) by instituting a legislative mechanism, that incentivizes 
them to (at a minimum) hit the 30% local hiring goals set by OEWD. SBA-LBEs on the Public Works/Construction 
category would have to file semi-annual DE9 filings with the Office of Labor Standards, and if an SBA fails to file 
their DE9, or is not in compliance with the 30% local hiring goal, they would be kicked out of the LBE program for 
one year. Office staff would be counted towards local hire requirements. 

• A thorough review should be done on how CMD is certifying LBE businesses. 

• Recently, it has come to light that there are instances where CMD is dual certifying firms as both SBA-LBEs in one 
category, and a Micro-LBE in another category, effectively allowing larger firms to access micro-set aside contracts, 
and/or rating bonuses. This practice ultimately hurts true micro-firms in the public contracting environment. We do 
not believe this is fair, nor within the spirit of the program. 

• CMD has also been usurping CA State law, i.e., Government Code 4525(e) giving some LBE firms a Construction 
Management certification, when they do not have a licensed architect, registered engineer, or licensed general con-
tractor as one of their principal owners.

I appreciate your attention to this letter and overall look forward to your support of this long overdue legislation, updating 
Chapter 14B.

Thank you,

3450 3rd Street Unit 3G, SF, Ca 94124

CEO

CMC Traffic Control Specialists, Inc

Crystal Miks



Dear Board of Supervisors, 
 
I                                                                                                    the                                                                                                     of                                 
                                                                                                 a San Francisco Local Business Enterprise (LBE), am reaching out to 
express my support for the 2021 legislation updating the Chapter 14B Ordinance for the Public Works, Construction, and Trucking 
categories. 

• 
• Less access to public contracts, due to a constricting contracting environment
• Severely delayed payment by Primes
• 

-

-

public contracting process in San Francisco, I believe these changes to the Chapter 14B legislation are a step in the right direction. 

Therefore, I vehemently support the following legislative changes to Chapter 14B and ask that you do the same.  An abbreviat-
ed summary of legislative changes, pages, and lines of legislation included, below:

• 
Micro LBEs. – Page 2, Line 8

• Moving average gross receipts from 3 years to 5 years. – Page 5, Line 3
• Page 5, Line 11 to 25
• 

started from January 1st, 2020. – Page 6, Line 10 to 15
• 

elements of the contract, and isolate the sources of funding, i.e., local dollars, so that Chapter 14B can be applied. The 
goal is to encourage departments to break up contracts, and is not a mandate. –  Page 18, Line 14 to 18 

Save San Francisco Small Business 
Support for 2021 Chapter 14B Ordinance Changes 
Public Works, Construction & Trucking

taken seriously by the Contract Monitoring Division, the Contract Monitoring Division, Director, Romulus Asenloo, the LBE Advi-

you that there has been a robust community outreach, culminating in a grassroots effort, and coming together of diverse LBEs -across 

and SBA-LBE in the City and County of San Francisco. 

I,                                                                                                   , believe this legislation, is a step in the right direction to course-correct 

-

There is no time like the present to enact this legislation, -

Crystal  Timms

Yolanda Construction administration & Traffic Controller Inc.
PrincipleCrystal  Timms

9/23/2021



• 

is collected. – Page 22, Line 7 to 33
• 

of receiving an invoice from an LBE subcontractor  – Page 24, Line 10 to 11 
• Page 27, Line 

3 to 8
• 

agreements. – Page 30, Line 13 to 15
• Mentor Protégé Program – Page 33, Line 10 to Page 34, Line 6 
• Pilot Trucking Program – Page 34, Line 23 to Page 35, Line 4
• Page 35, Line 6, to Page 36, Line 20
• 

Page 37, Line 19, to Page 38, Line 24.

I do not support the following change to Chapter 14B and ask that it be removed from the legislation. An abbreviated summa-
ry of legislative change, page, and line of legislation included, below:

• 
Page 4, Line 10 

• Create a Remedy for Retention 

once their time on a contract is complete. 
• The Supervisors should commission a study for the SBA-LBE threshold to also be measured by employee count.

• San Francisco could also use an employee count as a small business size standard measurement, falling in line with 
methodologies similar to the federal government. This would acknowledge SBA-LBE’s job-creation capabilities for 
local talent (particularly from underserved communities) by instituting a legislative mechanism, that incentivizes 
them to (at a minimum) hit the 30% local hiring goals set by OEWD. SBA-LBEs on the Public Works/Construction 
category would have to file semi-annual DE9 filings with the Office of Labor Standards, and if an SBA fails to file 
their DE9, or is not in compliance with the 30% local hiring goal, they would be kicked out of the LBE program for 
one year. Office staff would be counted towards local hire requirements. 

• A thorough review should be done on how CMD is certifying LBE businesses. 

• Recently, it has come to light that there are instances where CMD is dual certifying firms as both SBA-LBEs in one 
category, and a Micro-LBE in another category, effectively allowing larger firms to access micro-set aside contracts, 
and/or rating bonuses. This practice ultimately hurts true micro-firms in the public contracting environment. We do 
not believe this is fair, nor within the spirit of the program. 

• CMD has also been usurping CA State law, i.e., Government Code 4525(e) giving some LBE firms a Construction 
Management certification, when they do not have a licensed architect, registered engineer, or licensed general con-
tractor as one of their principal owners.

I appreciate your attention to this letter and overall look forward to your support of this long overdue legislation, updating 
Chapter 14B.

Thank you,

Crystal  Timms

Yolanda Construction administration & Traffic Controller Inc.
196 Mendell St SF Ca 81241

Principle



Dear Board of Supervisors, 
 
I                                                                                                    the                                                                                                     of                                 
                                                                                                 a San Francisco Local Business Enterprise (LBE), am reaching out to 
express my support for the 2021 legislation updating the Chapter 14B Ordinance for the Public Works, Construction, and Trucking 
categories. 

• 
• Less access to public contracts, due to a constricting contracting environment
• Severely delayed payment by Primes
• 

-

-

public contracting process in San Francisco, I believe these changes to the Chapter 14B legislation are a step in the right direction. 

Therefore, I vehemently support the following legislative changes to Chapter 14B and ask that you do the same.  An abbreviat-
ed summary of legislative changes, pages, and lines of legislation included, below:

• 
Micro LBEs. – Page 2, Line 8

• Moving average gross receipts from 3 years to 5 years. – Page 5, Line 3
• Page 5, Line 11 to 25
• 

started from January 1st, 2020. – Page 6, Line 10 to 15
• 

elements of the contract, and isolate the sources of funding, i.e., local dollars, so that Chapter 14B can be applied. The 
goal is to encourage departments to break up contracts, and is not a mandate. –  Page 18, Line 14 to 18 

Save San Francisco Small Business 
Support for 2021 Chapter 14B Ordinance Changes 
Public Works, Construction & Trucking

taken seriously by the Contract Monitoring Division, the Contract Monitoring Division, Director, Romulus Asenloo, the LBE Advi-

you that there has been a robust community outreach, culminating in a grassroots effort, and coming together of diverse LBEs -across 

and SBA-LBE in the City and County of San Francisco. 

I,                                                                                                   , believe this legislation, is a step in the right direction to course-correct 

-

There is no time like the present to enact this legislation, -

Daniel Wanner

Daniel Wanner President

9/20/2021

Hoseley Corporation



• 

is collected. – Page 22, Line 7 to 33
• 

of receiving an invoice from an LBE subcontractor  – Page 24, Line 10 to 11 
• Page 27, Line 

3 to 8
• 

agreements. – Page 30, Line 13 to 15
• Mentor Protégé Program – Page 33, Line 10 to Page 34, Line 6 
• Pilot Trucking Program – Page 34, Line 23 to Page 35, Line 4
• Page 35, Line 6, to Page 36, Line 20
• 

Page 37, Line 19, to Page 38, Line 24.

I do not support the following change to Chapter 14B and ask that it be removed from the legislation. An abbreviated summa-
ry of legislative change, page, and line of legislation included, below:

• 
Page 4, Line 10 

• Create a Remedy for Retention 

once their time on a contract is complete. 
• The Supervisors should commission a study for the SBA-LBE threshold to also be measured by employee count.

• San Francisco could also use an employee count as a small business size standard measurement, falling in line with 
methodologies similar to the federal government. This would acknowledge SBA-LBE’s job-creation capabilities for 
local talent (particularly from underserved communities) by instituting a legislative mechanism, that incentivizes 
them to (at a minimum) hit the 30% local hiring goals set by OEWD. SBA-LBEs on the Public Works/Construction 
category would have to file semi-annual DE9 filings with the Office of Labor Standards, and if an SBA fails to file 
their DE9, or is not in compliance with the 30% local hiring goal, they would be kicked out of the LBE program for 
one year. Office staff would be counted towards local hire requirements. 

• A thorough review should be done on how CMD is certifying LBE businesses. 

• Recently, it has come to light that there are instances where CMD is dual certifying firms as both SBA-LBEs in one 
category, and a Micro-LBE in another category, effectively allowing larger firms to access micro-set aside contracts, 
and/or rating bonuses. This practice ultimately hurts true micro-firms in the public contracting environment. We do 
not believe this is fair, nor within the spirit of the program. 

• CMD has also been usurping CA State law, i.e., Government Code 4525(e) giving some LBE firms a Construction 
Management certification, when they do not have a licensed architect, registered engineer, or licensed general con-
tractor as one of their principal owners.

I appreciate your attention to this letter and overall look forward to your support of this long overdue legislation, updating 
Chapter 14B.

Thank you,

96F Pier Administration Building Suite #200 San Francisco, CA 94124

President

Hoseley Corporation

Daniel Wanner



Dear Board of Supervisors, 
 
I                                                                                                    the                                                                                                     of                                 
                                                                                                 a San Francisco Local Business Enterprise (LBE), am reaching out to 
express my support for the 2021 legislation updating the Chapter 14B Ordinance for the Public Works, Construction, and Trucking 
categories. 

• 
• Less access to public contracts, due to a constricting contracting environment
• Severely delayed payment by Primes
• 

-

-

public contracting process in San Francisco, I believe these changes to the Chapter 14B legislation are a step in the right direction. 

Therefore, I vehemently support the following legislative changes to Chapter 14B and ask that you do the same.  An abbreviat-
ed summary of legislative changes, pages, and lines of legislation included, below:

• 
Micro LBEs. – Page 2, Line 8

• Moving average gross receipts from 3 years to 5 years. – Page 5, Line 3
• Page 5, Line 11 to 25
• 

started from January 1st, 2020. – Page 6, Line 10 to 15
• 

elements of the contract, and isolate the sources of funding, i.e., local dollars, so that Chapter 14B can be applied. The 
goal is to encourage departments to break up contracts, and is not a mandate. –  Page 18, Line 14 to 18 

Save San Francisco Small Business 
Support for 2021 Chapter 14B Ordinance Changes 
Public Works, Construction & Trucking

taken seriously by the Contract Monitoring Division, the Contract Monitoring Division, Director, Romulus Asenloo, the LBE Advi-

you that there has been a robust community outreach, culminating in a grassroots effort, and coming together of diverse LBEs -across 

and SBA-LBE in the City and County of San Francisco. 

I,                                                                                                   , believe this legislation, is a step in the right direction to course-correct 

-

There is no time like the present to enact this legislation, -

Presidentjames Mabrey

10/5/2021

Yadejs, Inc.

james Mabrey



• 

is collected. – Page 22, Line 7 to 33
• 

of receiving an invoice from an LBE subcontractor  – Page 24, Line 10 to 11 
• Page 27, Line 

3 to 8
• 

agreements. – Page 30, Line 13 to 15
• Mentor Protégé Program – Page 33, Line 10 to Page 34, Line 6 
• Pilot Trucking Program – Page 34, Line 23 to Page 35, Line 4
• Page 35, Line 6, to Page 36, Line 20
• 

Page 37, Line 19, to Page 38, Line 24.

I do not support the following change to Chapter 14B and ask that it be removed from the legislation. An abbreviated summa-
ry of legislative change, page, and line of legislation included, below:

• 
Page 4, Line 10 

• Create a Remedy for Retention 

once their time on a contract is complete. 
• The Supervisors should commission a study for the SBA-LBE threshold to also be measured by employee count.

• San Francisco could also use an employee count as a small business size standard measurement, falling in line with 
methodologies similar to the federal government. This would acknowledge SBA-LBE’s job-creation capabilities for 
local talent (particularly from underserved communities) by instituting a legislative mechanism, that incentivizes 
them to (at a minimum) hit the 30% local hiring goals set by OEWD. SBA-LBEs on the Public Works/Construction 
category would have to file semi-annual DE9 filings with the Office of Labor Standards, and if an SBA fails to file 
their DE9, or is not in compliance with the 30% local hiring goal, they would be kicked out of the LBE program for 
one year. Office staff would be counted towards local hire requirements. 

• A thorough review should be done on how CMD is certifying LBE businesses. 

• Recently, it has come to light that there are instances where CMD is dual certifying firms as both SBA-LBEs in one 
category, and a Micro-LBE in another category, effectively allowing larger firms to access micro-set aside contracts, 
and/or rating bonuses. This practice ultimately hurts true micro-firms in the public contracting environment. We do 
not believe this is fair, nor within the spirit of the program. 

• CMD has also been usurping CA State law, i.e., Government Code 4525(e) giving some LBE firms a Construction 
Management certification, when they do not have a licensed architect, registered engineer, or licensed general con-
tractor as one of their principal owners.

I appreciate your attention to this letter and overall look forward to your support of this long overdue legislation, updating 
Chapter 14B.

Thank you,

President

Yadejs, Inc.
1325 Evans Suite (B) San Francisco Ca 94124 

james Mabrey



Dear Board of Supervisors, 
 
I                                                                                                    the                                                                                                     of                                 
                                                                                                 a San Francisco Local Business Enterprise (LBE), am reaching out to 
express my support for the 2021 legislation updating the Chapter 14B Ordinance for the Public Works, Construction, and Trucking 
categories. 

• 
• Less access to public contracts, due to a constricting contracting environment
• Severely delayed payment by Primes
• 

-

-

public contracting process in San Francisco, I believe these changes to the Chapter 14B legislation are a step in the right direction. 

Therefore, I vehemently support the following legislative changes to Chapter 14B and ask that you do the same.  An abbreviat-
ed summary of legislative changes, pages, and lines of legislation included, below:

• 
Micro LBEs. – Page 2, Line 8

• Moving average gross receipts from 3 years to 5 years. – Page 5, Line 3
• Page 5, Line 11 to 25
• 

started from January 1st, 2020. – Page 6, Line 10 to 15
• 

elements of the contract, and isolate the sources of funding, i.e., local dollars, so that Chapter 14B can be applied. The 
goal is to encourage departments to break up contracts, and is not a mandate. –  Page 18, Line 14 to 18 

Save San Francisco Small Business 
Support for 2021 Chapter 14B Ordinance Changes 
Public Works, Construction & Trucking

taken seriously by the Contract Monitoring Division, the Contract Monitoring Division, Director, Romulus Asenloo, the LBE Advi-

you that there has been a robust community outreach, culminating in a grassroots effort, and coming together of diverse LBEs -across 

and SBA-LBE in the City and County of San Francisco. 

I,                                                                                                   , believe this legislation, is a step in the right direction to course-correct 

-

There is no time like the present to enact this legislation, -

Principal

Martin Lee

Martin Lee
M Lee Corporation

9/21/2021



• 

is collected. – Page 22, Line 7 to 33
• 

of receiving an invoice from an LBE subcontractor  – Page 24, Line 10 to 11 
• Page 27, Line 

3 to 8
• 

agreements. – Page 30, Line 13 to 15
• Mentor Protégé Program – Page 33, Line 10 to Page 34, Line 6 
• Pilot Trucking Program – Page 34, Line 23 to Page 35, Line 4
• Page 35, Line 6, to Page 36, Line 20
• 

Page 37, Line 19, to Page 38, Line 24.

I do not support the following change to Chapter 14B and ask that it be removed from the legislation. An abbreviated summa-
ry of legislative change, page, and line of legislation included, below:

• 
Page 4, Line 10 

• Create a Remedy for Retention 

once their time on a contract is complete. 
• The Supervisors should commission a study for the SBA-LBE threshold to also be measured by employee count.

• San Francisco could also use an employee count as a small business size standard measurement, falling in line with 
methodologies similar to the federal government. This would acknowledge SBA-LBE’s job-creation capabilities for 
local talent (particularly from underserved communities) by instituting a legislative mechanism, that incentivizes 
them to (at a minimum) hit the 30% local hiring goals set by OEWD. SBA-LBEs on the Public Works/Construction 
category would have to file semi-annual DE9 filings with the Office of Labor Standards, and if an SBA fails to file 
their DE9, or is not in compliance with the 30% local hiring goal, they would be kicked out of the LBE program for 
one year. Office staff would be counted towards local hire requirements. 

• A thorough review should be done on how CMD is certifying LBE businesses. 

• Recently, it has come to light that there are instances where CMD is dual certifying firms as both SBA-LBEs in one 
category, and a Micro-LBE in another category, effectively allowing larger firms to access micro-set aside contracts, 
and/or rating bonuses. This practice ultimately hurts true micro-firms in the public contracting environment. We do 
not believe this is fair, nor within the spirit of the program. 

• CMD has also been usurping CA State law, i.e., Government Code 4525(e) giving some LBE firms a Construction 
Management certification, when they do not have a licensed architect, registered engineer, or licensed general con-
tractor as one of their principal owners.

I appreciate your attention to this letter and overall look forward to your support of this long overdue legislation, updating 
Chapter 14B.

Thank you,

M Lee Corporation

Martin Lee

601 Montgomery St Suite 2040, San Francisco, CA 94111

Principal



Dear Board of Supervisors, 
 
I                                                                                                    the                                                                                                     of                                 
                                                                                                 a San Francisco Local Business Enterprise (LBE), am reaching out to 
express my support for the 2021 legislation updating the Chapter 14B Ordinance for the Public Works, Construction, and Trucking 
categories. 

• 
• Less access to public contracts, due to a constricting contracting environment
• Severely delayed payment by Primes
• 

-

-

public contracting process in San Francisco, I believe these changes to the Chapter 14B legislation are a step in the right direction. 

Therefore, I vehemently support the following legislative changes to Chapter 14B and ask that you do the same.  An abbreviat-
ed summary of legislative changes, pages, and lines of legislation included, below:

• 
Micro LBEs. – Page 2, Line 8

• Moving average gross receipts from 3 years to 5 years. – Page 5, Line 3
• Page 5, Line 11 to 25
• 

started from January 1st, 2020. – Page 6, Line 10 to 15
• 

elements of the contract, and isolate the sources of funding, i.e., local dollars, so that Chapter 14B can be applied. The 
goal is to encourage departments to break up contracts, and is not a mandate. –  Page 18, Line 14 to 18 

Save San Francisco Small Business 
Support for 2021 Chapter 14B Ordinance Changes 
Public Works, Construction & Trucking

taken seriously by the Contract Monitoring Division, the Contract Monitoring Division, Director, Romulus Asenloo, the LBE Advi-

you that there has been a robust community outreach, culminating in a grassroots effort, and coming together of diverse LBEs -across 

and SBA-LBE in the City and County of San Francisco. 

I,                                                                                                   , believe this legislation, is a step in the right direction to course-correct 

-

There is no time like the present to enact this legislation, -

VP, COO

padraic ryan

Eco Bay Services
padraic ryan

9/17/2021



• 

is collected. – Page 22, Line 7 to 33
• 

of receiving an invoice from an LBE subcontractor  – Page 24, Line 10 to 11 
• Page 27, Line 

3 to 8
• 

agreements. – Page 30, Line 13 to 15
• Mentor Protégé Program – Page 33, Line 10 to Page 34, Line 6 
• Pilot Trucking Program – Page 34, Line 23 to Page 35, Line 4
• Page 35, Line 6, to Page 36, Line 20
• 

Page 37, Line 19, to Page 38, Line 24.

I do not support the following change to Chapter 14B and ask that it be removed from the legislation. An abbreviated summa-
ry of legislative change, page, and line of legislation included, below:

• 
Page 4, Line 10 

• Create a Remedy for Retention 

once their time on a contract is complete. 
• The Supervisors should commission a study for the SBA-LBE threshold to also be measured by employee count.

• San Francisco could also use an employee count as a small business size standard measurement, falling in line with 
methodologies similar to the federal government. This would acknowledge SBA-LBE’s job-creation capabilities for 
local talent (particularly from underserved communities) by instituting a legislative mechanism, that incentivizes 
them to (at a minimum) hit the 30% local hiring goals set by OEWD. SBA-LBEs on the Public Works/Construction 
category would have to file semi-annual DE9 filings with the Office of Labor Standards, and if an SBA fails to file 
their DE9, or is not in compliance with the 30% local hiring goal, they would be kicked out of the LBE program for 
one year. Office staff would be counted towards local hire requirements. 

• A thorough review should be done on how CMD is certifying LBE businesses. 

• Recently, it has come to light that there are instances where CMD is dual certifying firms as both SBA-LBEs in one 
category, and a Micro-LBE in another category, effectively allowing larger firms to access micro-set aside contracts, 
and/or rating bonuses. This practice ultimately hurts true micro-firms in the public contracting environment. We do 
not believe this is fair, nor within the spirit of the program. 

• CMD has also been usurping CA State law, i.e., Government Code 4525(e) giving some LBE firms a Construction 
Management certification, when they do not have a licensed architect, registered engineer, or licensed general con-
tractor as one of their principal owners.

I appreciate your attention to this letter and overall look forward to your support of this long overdue legislation, updating 
Chapter 14B.

Thank you,

VP, COO

padraic ryan

Eco Bay Services
1501 minnesota St, San Francisco



Dear Board of Supervisors, 
 
I                                                                                                    the                                                                                                     of                                 
                                                                                                 a San Francisco Local Business Enterprise (LBE), am reaching out to 
express my support for the 2021 legislation updating the Chapter 14B Ordinance for the Public Works, Construction, and Trucking 
categories. 

• 
• Less access to public contracts, due to a constricting contracting environment
• Severely delayed payment by Primes
• 

-

-

public contracting process in San Francisco, I believe these changes to the Chapter 14B legislation are a step in the right direction. 

Therefore, I vehemently support the following legislative changes to Chapter 14B and ask that you do the same.  An abbreviat-
ed summary of legislative changes, pages, and lines of legislation included, below:

• 
Micro LBEs. – Page 2, Line 8

• Moving average gross receipts from 3 years to 5 years. – Page 5, Line 3
• Page 5, Line 11 to 25
• 

started from January 1st, 2020. – Page 6, Line 10 to 15
• 

elements of the contract, and isolate the sources of funding, i.e., local dollars, so that Chapter 14B can be applied. The 
goal is to encourage departments to break up contracts, and is not a mandate. –  Page 18, Line 14 to 18 

Save San Francisco Small Business 
Support for 2021 Chapter 14B Ordinance Changes 
Public Works, Construction & Trucking

taken seriously by the Contract Monitoring Division, the Contract Monitoring Division, Director, Romulus Asenloo, the LBE Advi-

you that there has been a robust community outreach, culminating in a grassroots effort, and coming together of diverse LBEs -across 

and SBA-LBE in the City and County of San Francisco. 

I,                                                                                                   , believe this legislation, is a step in the right direction to course-correct 

-

There is no time like the present to enact this legislation, -

Owner
R&I Glassworks
Raymond Horne

10/8/2021

Raymond Horne



• 

is collected. – Page 22, Line 7 to 33
• 

of receiving an invoice from an LBE subcontractor  – Page 24, Line 10 to 11 
• Page 27, Line 

3 to 8
• 

agreements. – Page 30, Line 13 to 15
• Mentor Protégé Program – Page 33, Line 10 to Page 34, Line 6 
• Pilot Trucking Program – Page 34, Line 23 to Page 35, Line 4
• Page 35, Line 6, to Page 36, Line 20
• 

Page 37, Line 19, to Page 38, Line 24.

I do not support the following change to Chapter 14B and ask that it be removed from the legislation. An abbreviated summa-
ry of legislative change, page, and line of legislation included, below:

• 
Page 4, Line 10 

• Create a Remedy for Retention 

once their time on a contract is complete. 
• The Supervisors should commission a study for the SBA-LBE threshold to also be measured by employee count.

• San Francisco could also use an employee count as a small business size standard measurement, falling in line with 
methodologies similar to the federal government. This would acknowledge SBA-LBE’s job-creation capabilities for 
local talent (particularly from underserved communities) by instituting a legislative mechanism, that incentivizes 
them to (at a minimum) hit the 30% local hiring goals set by OEWD. SBA-LBEs on the Public Works/Construction 
category would have to file semi-annual DE9 filings with the Office of Labor Standards, and if an SBA fails to file 
their DE9, or is not in compliance with the 30% local hiring goal, they would be kicked out of the LBE program for 
one year. Office staff would be counted towards local hire requirements. 

• A thorough review should be done on how CMD is certifying LBE businesses. 

• Recently, it has come to light that there are instances where CMD is dual certifying firms as both SBA-LBEs in one 
category, and a Micro-LBE in another category, effectively allowing larger firms to access micro-set aside contracts, 
and/or rating bonuses. This practice ultimately hurts true micro-firms in the public contracting environment. We do 
not believe this is fair, nor within the spirit of the program. 

• CMD has also been usurping CA State law, i.e., Government Code 4525(e) giving some LBE firms a Construction 
Management certification, when they do not have a licensed architect, registered engineer, or licensed general con-
tractor as one of their principal owners.

I appreciate your attention to this letter and overall look forward to your support of this long overdue legislation, updating 
Chapter 14B.

Thank you,

Owner

Raymond Horne

R&I Glassworks
1325-B Evans Ave San Francisco 94124



Dear Board of Supervisors, 
 
I                                                                                                    the                                                                                                     of                                 
                                                                                                 a San Francisco Local Business Enterprise (LBE), am reaching out to 
express my support for the 2021 legislation updating the Chapter 14B Ordinance for the Public Works, Construction, and Trucking 
categories. 

• 
• Less access to public contracts, due to a constricting contracting environment
• Severely delayed payment by Primes
• 

-

-

public contracting process in San Francisco, I believe these changes to the Chapter 14B legislation are a step in the right direction. 

Therefore, I vehemently support the following legislative changes to Chapter 14B and ask that you do the same.  An abbreviat-
ed summary of legislative changes, pages, and lines of legislation included, below:

• 
Micro LBEs. – Page 2, Line 8

• Moving average gross receipts from 3 years to 5 years. – Page 5, Line 3
• Page 5, Line 11 to 25
• 

started from January 1st, 2020. – Page 6, Line 10 to 15
• 

elements of the contract, and isolate the sources of funding, i.e., local dollars, so that Chapter 14B can be applied. The 
goal is to encourage departments to break up contracts, and is not a mandate. –  Page 18, Line 14 to 18 

Save San Francisco Small Business 
Support for 2021 Chapter 14B Ordinance Changes 
Public Works, Construction & Trucking

taken seriously by the Contract Monitoring Division, the Contract Monitoring Division, Director, Romulus Asenloo, the LBE Advi-

you that there has been a robust community outreach, culminating in a grassroots effort, and coming together of diverse LBEs -across 

and SBA-LBE in the City and County of San Francisco. 

I,                                                                                                   , believe this legislation, is a step in the right direction to course-correct 

-

There is no time like the present to enact this legislation, -

Owner

9/21/2021

Rose Toney
RMT Enterprise / We Check On You

Rose Toney



• 

is collected. – Page 22, Line 7 to 33
• 

of receiving an invoice from an LBE subcontractor  – Page 24, Line 10 to 11 
• Page 27, Line 

3 to 8
• 

agreements. – Page 30, Line 13 to 15
• Mentor Protégé Program – Page 33, Line 10 to Page 34, Line 6 
• Pilot Trucking Program – Page 34, Line 23 to Page 35, Line 4
• Page 35, Line 6, to Page 36, Line 20
• 

Page 37, Line 19, to Page 38, Line 24.

I do not support the following change to Chapter 14B and ask that it be removed from the legislation. An abbreviated summa-
ry of legislative change, page, and line of legislation included, below:

• 
Page 4, Line 10 

• Create a Remedy for Retention 

once their time on a contract is complete. 
• The Supervisors should commission a study for the SBA-LBE threshold to also be measured by employee count.

• San Francisco could also use an employee count as a small business size standard measurement, falling in line with 
methodologies similar to the federal government. This would acknowledge SBA-LBE’s job-creation capabilities for 
local talent (particularly from underserved communities) by instituting a legislative mechanism, that incentivizes 
them to (at a minimum) hit the 30% local hiring goals set by OEWD. SBA-LBEs on the Public Works/Construction 
category would have to file semi-annual DE9 filings with the Office of Labor Standards, and if an SBA fails to file 
their DE9, or is not in compliance with the 30% local hiring goal, they would be kicked out of the LBE program for 
one year. Office staff would be counted towards local hire requirements. 

• A thorough review should be done on how CMD is certifying LBE businesses. 

• Recently, it has come to light that there are instances where CMD is dual certifying firms as both SBA-LBEs in one 
category, and a Micro-LBE in another category, effectively allowing larger firms to access micro-set aside contracts, 
and/or rating bonuses. This practice ultimately hurts true micro-firms in the public contracting environment. We do 
not believe this is fair, nor within the spirit of the program. 

• CMD has also been usurping CA State law, i.e., Government Code 4525(e) giving some LBE firms a Construction 
Management certification, when they do not have a licensed architect, registered engineer, or licensed general con-
tractor as one of their principal owners.

I appreciate your attention to this letter and overall look forward to your support of this long overdue legislation, updating 
Chapter 14B.

Thank you,

Owner

RMT Enterprise / We Check On You
RMT Enterprise

Rose Toney



Dear Board of Supervisors, 
 
I                                                                                                    the                                                                                                     of                                 
                                                                                                 a San Francisco Local Business Enterprise (LBE), am reaching out to 
express my support for the 2021 legislation updating the Chapter 14B Ordinance for the Public Works, Construction, and Trucking 
categories. 

• 
• Less access to public contracts, due to a constricting contracting environment
• Severely delayed payment by Primes
• 

-

-

public contracting process in San Francisco, I believe these changes to the Chapter 14B legislation are a step in the right direction. 

Therefore, I vehemently support the following legislative changes to Chapter 14B and ask that you do the same.  An abbreviat-
ed summary of legislative changes, pages, and lines of legislation included, below:

• 
Micro LBEs. – Page 2, Line 8

• Moving average gross receipts from 3 years to 5 years. – Page 5, Line 3
• Page 5, Line 11 to 25
• 

started from January 1st, 2020. – Page 6, Line 10 to 15
• 

elements of the contract, and isolate the sources of funding, i.e., local dollars, so that Chapter 14B can be applied. The 
goal is to encourage departments to break up contracts, and is not a mandate. –  Page 18, Line 14 to 18 

Save San Francisco Small Business 
Support for 2021 Chapter 14B Ordinance Changes 
Public Works, Construction & Trucking

taken seriously by the Contract Monitoring Division, the Contract Monitoring Division, Director, Romulus Asenloo, the LBE Advi-

you that there has been a robust community outreach, culminating in a grassroots effort, and coming together of diverse LBEs -across 

and SBA-LBE in the City and County of San Francisco. 

I,                                                                                                   , believe this legislation, is a step in the right direction to course-correct 

-

There is no time like the present to enact this legislation, -

Rusty Hoseley

Rusty Hoseley

9/21/2021

Hoseley Corporation
CEO and Founder



• 

is collected. – Page 22, Line 7 to 33
• 

of receiving an invoice from an LBE subcontractor  – Page 24, Line 10 to 11 
• Page 27, Line 

3 to 8
• 

agreements. – Page 30, Line 13 to 15
• Mentor Protégé Program – Page 33, Line 10 to Page 34, Line 6 
• Pilot Trucking Program – Page 34, Line 23 to Page 35, Line 4
• Page 35, Line 6, to Page 36, Line 20
• 

Page 37, Line 19, to Page 38, Line 24.

I do not support the following change to Chapter 14B and ask that it be removed from the legislation. An abbreviated summa-
ry of legislative change, page, and line of legislation included, below:

• 
Page 4, Line 10 

• Create a Remedy for Retention 

once their time on a contract is complete. 
• The Supervisors should commission a study for the SBA-LBE threshold to also be measured by employee count.

• San Francisco could also use an employee count as a small business size standard measurement, falling in line with 
methodologies similar to the federal government. This would acknowledge SBA-LBE’s job-creation capabilities for 
local talent (particularly from underserved communities) by instituting a legislative mechanism, that incentivizes 
them to (at a minimum) hit the 30% local hiring goals set by OEWD. SBA-LBEs on the Public Works/Construction 
category would have to file semi-annual DE9 filings with the Office of Labor Standards, and if an SBA fails to file 
their DE9, or is not in compliance with the 30% local hiring goal, they would be kicked out of the LBE program for 
one year. Office staff would be counted towards local hire requirements. 

• A thorough review should be done on how CMD is certifying LBE businesses. 

• Recently, it has come to light that there are instances where CMD is dual certifying firms as both SBA-LBEs in one 
category, and a Micro-LBE in another category, effectively allowing larger firms to access micro-set aside contracts, 
and/or rating bonuses. This practice ultimately hurts true micro-firms in the public contracting environment. We do 
not believe this is fair, nor within the spirit of the program. 

• CMD has also been usurping CA State law, i.e., Government Code 4525(e) giving some LBE firms a Construction 
Management certification, when they do not have a licensed architect, registered engineer, or licensed general con-
tractor as one of their principal owners.

I appreciate your attention to this letter and overall look forward to your support of this long overdue legislation, updating 
Chapter 14B.

Thank you,

CEO and Founder

Rusty Hoseley

Hoseley Corporation
96F Pier Administration Bldg, Suite 200, SF 94124



Dear Board of Supervisors, 
 
I                                                                                                    the                                                                                                     of                                 
                                                                                                 a San Francisco Local Business Enterprise (LBE), am reaching out to 
express my support for the 2021 legislation updating the Chapter 14B Ordinance for the Public Works, Construction, and Trucking 
categories. 

• 
• Less access to public contracts, due to a constricting contracting environment
• Severely delayed payment by Primes
• 

-

-

public contracting process in San Francisco, I believe these changes to the Chapter 14B legislation are a step in the right direction. 

Therefore, I vehemently support the following legislative changes to Chapter 14B and ask that you do the same.  An abbreviat-
ed summary of legislative changes, pages, and lines of legislation included, below:

• 
Micro LBEs. – Page 2, Line 8

• Moving average gross receipts from 3 years to 5 years. – Page 5, Line 3
• Page 5, Line 11 to 25
• 

started from January 1st, 2020. – Page 6, Line 10 to 15
• 

elements of the contract, and isolate the sources of funding, i.e., local dollars, so that Chapter 14B can be applied. The 
goal is to encourage departments to break up contracts, and is not a mandate. –  Page 18, Line 14 to 18 

Save San Francisco Small Business 
Support for 2021 Chapter 14B Ordinance Changes 
Public Works, Construction & Trucking

taken seriously by the Contract Monitoring Division, the Contract Monitoring Division, Director, Romulus Asenloo, the LBE Advi-

you that there has been a robust community outreach, culminating in a grassroots effort, and coming together of diverse LBEs -across 

and SBA-LBE in the City and County of San Francisco. 

I,                                                                                                   , believe this legislation, is a step in the right direction to course-correct 

-

There is no time like the present to enact this legislation, -

Tana Harris

9/20/2021

Tana Harris
Harris Hoisting

President/CEO



• 

is collected. – Page 22, Line 7 to 33
• 

of receiving an invoice from an LBE subcontractor  – Page 24, Line 10 to 11 
• Page 27, Line 

3 to 8
• 

agreements. – Page 30, Line 13 to 15
• Mentor Protégé Program – Page 33, Line 10 to Page 34, Line 6 
• Pilot Trucking Program – Page 34, Line 23 to Page 35, Line 4
• Page 35, Line 6, to Page 36, Line 20
• 

Page 37, Line 19, to Page 38, Line 24.

I do not support the following change to Chapter 14B and ask that it be removed from the legislation. An abbreviated summa-
ry of legislative change, page, and line of legislation included, below:

• 
Page 4, Line 10 

• Create a Remedy for Retention 

once their time on a contract is complete. 
• The Supervisors should commission a study for the SBA-LBE threshold to also be measured by employee count.

• San Francisco could also use an employee count as a small business size standard measurement, falling in line with 
methodologies similar to the federal government. This would acknowledge SBA-LBE’s job-creation capabilities for 
local talent (particularly from underserved communities) by instituting a legislative mechanism, that incentivizes 
them to (at a minimum) hit the 30% local hiring goals set by OEWD. SBA-LBEs on the Public Works/Construction 
category would have to file semi-annual DE9 filings with the Office of Labor Standards, and if an SBA fails to file 
their DE9, or is not in compliance with the 30% local hiring goal, they would be kicked out of the LBE program for 
one year. Office staff would be counted towards local hire requirements. 

• A thorough review should be done on how CMD is certifying LBE businesses. 

• Recently, it has come to light that there are instances where CMD is dual certifying firms as both SBA-LBEs in one 
category, and a Micro-LBE in another category, effectively allowing larger firms to access micro-set aside contracts, 
and/or rating bonuses. This practice ultimately hurts true micro-firms in the public contracting environment. We do 
not believe this is fair, nor within the spirit of the program. 

• CMD has also been usurping CA State law, i.e., Government Code 4525(e) giving some LBE firms a Construction 
Management certification, when they do not have a licensed architect, registered engineer, or licensed general con-
tractor as one of their principal owners.

I appreciate your attention to this letter and overall look forward to your support of this long overdue legislation, updating 
Chapter 14B.

Thank you,

Tana Harris

Harris Hoisting
849 13th St., Bldg. #62, San Francisco, CA 94130

President/CEO



Dear Board of Supervisors, 
 
I                                                                                                    the                                                                                                     of                                 
                                                                                                 a San Francisco Local Business Enterprise (LBE), am reaching out to 
express my support for the 2021 legislation updating the Chapter 14B Ordinance for the Public Works, Construction, and Trucking 
categories. 

• 
• Less access to public contracts, due to a constricting contracting environment
• Severely delayed payment by Primes
• 

-

-

public contracting process in San Francisco, I believe these changes to the Chapter 14B legislation are a step in the right direction. 

Therefore, I vehemently support the following legislative changes to Chapter 14B and ask that you do the same.  An abbreviat-
ed summary of legislative changes, pages, and lines of legislation included, below:

• 
Micro LBEs. – Page 2, Line 8

• Moving average gross receipts from 3 years to 5 years. – Page 5, Line 3
• Page 5, Line 11 to 25
• 

started from January 1st, 2020. – Page 6, Line 10 to 15
• 

elements of the contract, and isolate the sources of funding, i.e., local dollars, so that Chapter 14B can be applied. The 
goal is to encourage departments to break up contracts, and is not a mandate. –  Page 18, Line 14 to 18 

Save San Francisco Small Business 
Support for 2021 Chapter 14B Ordinance Changes 
Public Works, Construction & Trucking

taken seriously by the Contract Monitoring Division, the Contract Monitoring Division, Director, Romulus Asenloo, the LBE Advi-

you that there has been a robust community outreach, culminating in a grassroots effort, and coming together of diverse LBEs -across 

and SBA-LBE in the City and County of San Francisco. 

I,                                                                                                   , believe this legislation, is a step in the right direction to course-correct 

-

There is no time like the present to enact this legislation, -

Tricia Gregory

10/6/2021

Owner

Tricia Gregory

HVYW8 TRUCKING INC



• 

is collected. – Page 22, Line 7 to 33
• 

of receiving an invoice from an LBE subcontractor  – Page 24, Line 10 to 11 
• Page 27, Line 

3 to 8
• 

agreements. – Page 30, Line 13 to 15
• Mentor Protégé Program – Page 33, Line 10 to Page 34, Line 6 
• Pilot Trucking Program – Page 34, Line 23 to Page 35, Line 4
• Page 35, Line 6, to Page 36, Line 20
• 

Page 37, Line 19, to Page 38, Line 24.

I do not support the following change to Chapter 14B and ask that it be removed from the legislation. An abbreviated summa-
ry of legislative change, page, and line of legislation included, below:

• 
Page 4, Line 10 

• Create a Remedy for Retention 

once their time on a contract is complete. 
• The Supervisors should commission a study for the SBA-LBE threshold to also be measured by employee count.

• San Francisco could also use an employee count as a small business size standard measurement, falling in line with 
methodologies similar to the federal government. This would acknowledge SBA-LBE’s job-creation capabilities for 
local talent (particularly from underserved communities) by instituting a legislative mechanism, that incentivizes 
them to (at a minimum) hit the 30% local hiring goals set by OEWD. SBA-LBEs on the Public Works/Construction 
category would have to file semi-annual DE9 filings with the Office of Labor Standards, and if an SBA fails to file 
their DE9, or is not in compliance with the 30% local hiring goal, they would be kicked out of the LBE program for 
one year. Office staff would be counted towards local hire requirements. 

• A thorough review should be done on how CMD is certifying LBE businesses. 

• Recently, it has come to light that there are instances where CMD is dual certifying firms as both SBA-LBEs in one 
category, and a Micro-LBE in another category, effectively allowing larger firms to access micro-set aside contracts, 
and/or rating bonuses. This practice ultimately hurts true micro-firms in the public contracting environment. We do 
not believe this is fair, nor within the spirit of the program. 

• CMD has also been usurping CA State law, i.e., Government Code 4525(e) giving some LBE firms a Construction 
Management certification, when they do not have a licensed architect, registered engineer, or licensed general con-
tractor as one of their principal owners.

I appreciate your attention to this letter and overall look forward to your support of this long overdue legislation, updating 
Chapter 14B.

Thank you,

Owner

Tricia Gregory

HVYW8 TRUCKING INC
1485 Bayshore Blvd. # 464 San Francisco, CA 94124



Dear Board of Supervisors, 
 
I                                                                                                    the                                                                                                     of                                 
                                                                                                 a San Francisco Local Business Enterprise (LBE), am reaching out to 
express my support for the 2021 legislation updating the Chapter 14B Ordinance for the Public Works, Construction, and Trucking 
categories. 

• 
• Less access to public contracts, due to a constricting contracting environment
• Severely delayed payment by Primes
• 

-

-

public contracting process in San Francisco, I believe these changes to the Chapter 14B legislation are a step in the right direction. 

Therefore, I vehemently support the following legislative changes to Chapter 14B and ask that you do the same.  An abbreviat-
ed summary of legislative changes, pages, and lines of legislation included, below:

• 
Micro LBEs. – Page 2, Line 8

• Moving average gross receipts from 3 years to 5 years. – Page 5, Line 3
• Page 5, Line 11 to 25
• 

started from January 1st, 2020. – Page 6, Line 10 to 15
• 

elements of the contract, and isolate the sources of funding, i.e., local dollars, so that Chapter 14B can be applied. The 
goal is to encourage departments to break up contracts, and is not a mandate. –  Page 18, Line 14 to 18 

Save San Francisco Small Business 
Support for 2021 Chapter 14B Ordinance Changes 
Public Works, Construction & Trucking

taken seriously by the Contract Monitoring Division, the Contract Monitoring Division, Director, Romulus Asenloo, the LBE Advi-

you that there has been a robust community outreach, culminating in a grassroots effort, and coming together of diverse LBEs -across 

and SBA-LBE in the City and County of San Francisco. 

I,                                                                                                   , believe this legislation, is a step in the right direction to course-correct 

-

There is no time like the present to enact this legislation, -

Bruce Giron

GECMS, Inc dba Giron Construction

10/5/2021

Bruce Giron Pres/GenMgr



• 

is collected. – Page 22, Line 7 to 33
• 

of receiving an invoice from an LBE subcontractor  – Page 24, Line 10 to 11 
• Page 27, Line 

3 to 8
• 

agreements. – Page 30, Line 13 to 15
• Mentor Protégé Program – Page 33, Line 10 to Page 34, Line 6 
• Pilot Trucking Program – Page 34, Line 23 to Page 35, Line 4
• Page 35, Line 6, to Page 36, Line 20
• 

Page 37, Line 19, to Page 38, Line 24.

I do not support the following change to Chapter 14B and ask that it be removed from the legislation. An abbreviated summa-
ry of legislative change, page, and line of legislation included, below:

• 
Page 4, Line 10 

• Create a Remedy for Retention 

once their time on a contract is complete. 
• The Supervisors should commission a study for the SBA-LBE threshold to also be measured by employee count.

• San Francisco could also use an employee count as a small business size standard measurement, falling in line with 
methodologies similar to the federal government. This would acknowledge SBA-LBE’s job-creation capabilities for 
local talent (particularly from underserved communities) by instituting a legislative mechanism, that incentivizes 
them to (at a minimum) hit the 30% local hiring goals set by OEWD. SBA-LBEs on the Public Works/Construction 
category would have to file semi-annual DE9 filings with the Office of Labor Standards, and if an SBA fails to file 
their DE9, or is not in compliance with the 30% local hiring goal, they would be kicked out of the LBE program for 
one year. Office staff would be counted towards local hire requirements. 

• A thorough review should be done on how CMD is certifying LBE businesses. 

• Recently, it has come to light that there are instances where CMD is dual certifying firms as both SBA-LBEs in one 
category, and a Micro-LBE in another category, effectively allowing larger firms to access micro-set aside contracts, 
and/or rating bonuses. This practice ultimately hurts true micro-firms in the public contracting environment. We do 
not believe this is fair, nor within the spirit of the program. 

• CMD has also been usurping CA State law, i.e., Government Code 4525(e) giving some LBE firms a Construction 
Management certification, when they do not have a licensed architect, registered engineer, or licensed general con-
tractor as one of their principal owners.

I appreciate your attention to this letter and overall look forward to your support of this long overdue legislation, updating 
Chapter 14B.

Thank you,

Pres/GenMgr

1485 Bayshore Blvd #222, San Francisco, CA 94124
GECMS, Inc dba Giron Construction

Bruce Giron


